Connecticut Writing Project Leadership Council Meeting Minutes
11/14/13

Stern Lounge, Austin Bldg. Storrs, 5-7 PM

In attendance: Jason Courtmanche (Director), Jane Cook (Grants Program Leader), Marcy Rudge (Youth Program Leader), Christiana Betts (Graduate Assistant), Kelly Andrews-Babcock (Summer Institute Program Leader), Ethan Warner (Youth Program Leader)

Changes at CWP for 2014-15 

Jason reported on the CLAS Dean’s plans for the English Department, which include budget cuts and possible changes to the CWP’s staffing.  Jason shared his response with a variety of alternative recommendations, which he has presented to the head of the English Department.  The English Department has to have a proposal to the Dean by 11/20/13.      
PD Updates

CWP has PD contracts in:

· New Haven PD with Kelly, Steve and Kim is going all right.  There are still three PD days to be delivered later in the school year.  They want help converting their Senior English course to get ECE courses instead.
· Bolton - Sarah Malinoski has called Jason for some potential PD.  He’s waiting to hear back.
· East Hampton.  
Advertisement fliers sent out.

Funding Update


The NWP Call for Proposals came out but proposals are not due until February 2014.  There will not be any money for Program Leader stipends until the spring.  

Gearing Up for SI 2014 Recruitment 
We need recommendations.  Fliers are out or about to go out.  
CSW 
Fliers are ready to go out.  Rita Williams-Garcia is a possible keynote.  One Crazy Summer is one of her well-known children’s books.  Christiana will follow up with her.  As a back-up, she is talking with Kate Capshaw for other possible speakers.  
The Reading Day is scheduled for February 8, 2014 from 9 AM to 4 PM with a snowdate on February 22.
TO DO:

1. Kelly will send an email to the CWP SI 2013 participants asking them to be readers.

2. Ethan will send an email to the CWP TC LISTSERV asking them to be readers.

3. Christiana will work on arranging for food when the date gets closer.
Writers Retreat  
Michelle has arranged a Writers Retreat the weekend of March 14-16, 2014.  It will be at the Marriott Courtyard Hotel in Manchester.  The cost is $290 for a single room or $180 for double occupancy.  Jason showed us the flier.  It will be going out in the near future.
Research Mini-Grant Publication 
The Teacher-Researcher publication from the participants who received mini-grants from the CWP SI 2012 is nearly ready to go to press.  Christiana is doing the final proofing.  They are going to have 25 copies printed for the participants and a PDF will go up on the CWP Web site.
CWP Newsletter 
There is only one newsletter for this semester rather than two.  It will be a really long newsletter and just about ready for distribution.  Jason just received the Fairfield Newsletter and will email it to the Leadership Council.
CWP Web Site Update

The conversion of the CWP Web site is almost complete.  We should be able to launch it early in the spring.  Go to:  http://cwpwp.uconn.edu for glimpses of the unlaunched Web site.  Jason would appreciate suggestions.
NCTE

Jason asked who is going and said that he has space available in his hotel room for one person.  Jason is going up from Wednesday through Sunday, 11/20-11/24/13.  Ethan is going but will be rooming with his colleague with whom he is co-presenting.  Kelly is going but her presentation is on Sunday and will be going up either Saturday afternoon or Sunday.  On Thursday night, there’s a regional New England Writing Projects meeting and dinner gathering.  
Site Profiles
Jason volunteered to read site profiles for the NWP.  He’s getting some good ideas that we might be able to implement.  Jason suggested that we spend part of an upcoming Leadership Council meeting reading through some of these site profiles to help us plan for the future.

Scholastic Reading Day, January 18, 2014

Jason has committed 24 people to be readers for Scholastic.  The Reading Day will be January 18, 2014 from 9 AM-4 PM.  CWP will be receiving $2,000 from Scholastic for this effort.
TO DO’s:

1. Christiana will book Stern Lounge for 1/18/14 from 9 AM – 4 PM and arrange for food when she knows what the food count is.

Academy for Young Writers in Collaboration with Community School for the Arts and Early College Experience

The Community School for Arts (CSA) is interested in collaborating with us on an Academy for Young Writers (AYW) during the four weeks of the CWP SI 2014.  It will be for younger students, K-8.

ECE wants CWP to collaborate and run two weeks of classes for junior and senior high school students a little later in the summer.
TO DOs:

1. Jason will call CSA back to discuss the details of the AYW.

2. We will put this on the December or January Leadership Council meeting to begin planning the model that we’d like to offer. 
Search for Funding
Lynn Bloom organized a meeting with Tom Deans, Jennifer Grey, and Jason Courtmanche with a woman from the UConn Foundation.  They are looking for support for the CSW Recognition Night, the Writing Center Conference, and publications such as Teacher as Writer, CSW, Essay Connection, and Long River Review.  They discussed finding funders for these activities and events.  This would be $15,000-$20,000 for the events and another $10,000-$15,000 for the publications.  The woman at the UConn Foundation thinks they may be able to find one or more funders for this.  She is going to approach Bank of America because they have been providing some funding for the Fairfield Writing Project.  It might mean having to give up naming rights.  Marcy suggested contacting Richard and Doris Sugarman who have been benefactors in the past.
Central CT State University Writing Project 

Jason shared a “save the date” flyer for their 8th Annual Literacy Essentials Conference.   It will be held at the CCSE campus in New Britain on Saturday, April 12, 2014 from 7:45 AM – 3:30 PM.  They have a Call for Proposals that are due by December 6, 2013.  Check their Web site at www.reading.ccsu.edu for more information.
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